SANBORNTON ZONING BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT

P.O. Box 124

Sanbornton, New Hampshire 03269-0124

MEETING MINUTES

May 28, 2013

GENERAL BUSINESS 

John Olmstead called the meeting to order. The board began with the Pledge of Allegiance. Members in attendance were John Olmstead, Don Bormes, Earl Leighton (alternate), Tim Lang (alternate), and Ann Littlefield (acting clerk). Town Zoning Enforcement Officer Bob Ward was also in attendance. Chairman Olmstead stated that both Earl Leighton and Tim Lang would be voting members this evening. Public Notice was posted and the notice was published in The Citizen on May 21, 2013. Applicants and abutters were notified of the hearing by certified mail. 

Meeting minutes of March 26, 2013 were reviewed. Don Bormes made a motion to accept the minutes. Tim Lang seconded the motion. A vote was taken and  the motion passed unanimously. Voting were all members and alternates in attendance. 

Chairman Olmstead told the board that he has written to the Board of Selectmen, recommending Earl Leighton be appointed as a full-time voting member to replace Jim Wells. He has requested that Jim Wells be removed from the board. Further, Chairman Olmstead requested Ann Littlefield be reappointed as an alternate member and to continue as clerk. 

PUBLIC HEARING

CASE #468 – A request from Matthew Bickford, property owners Marianne and Todd Philbrick, for a Variance from Article 14, Section C(6) of the zoning ordinance. Applicant seeks permission to construct a deck into the shorefront setback. The property is located on Gray Road in the Shorefront and Recreational Districts (TM 12 Lot 36). 
Neither the applicant nor the property owners were in attendance. Chairman Olmstead put the question to board members as to whether the application should be tabled or if the board should insist on a full re-application. There was brief discussion as to the relative merits and/or negative repercussions of either option. Don Bormes made a motion to table the application with the condition that the applicant incur associated costs (notification, publication) if they choose to re-schedule. Tim Lang seconded the motion. A vote was taken and the motion passed. Voting were John Olmstead, Don Bormes, Tim Lang, and Ann Littlefield. Earl Leighton abstained due to a conflict of interest. Ann Littlefield will contact the applicant. 
OTHER BUSINESS

Bob Ward told board members that three amendments approved at Town Meeting will be included in a new 2013 edition of the Zoning Ordinance. He will supply board members a set of pages pertinent to the three amendments. 

The next scheduled public hearing date is Tuesday, June 25 at 7:15 p.m. 
With no other business, Tim Lang made a motion to adjourn at 7:45 p.m. Earl Leighton seconded the motion. A unanimous vote by members in attendance carried the motion. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Ann E. Littlefield, Clerk

These minutes are subject to the review and approval of the Zoning Board of Adjustment. Until such time as approval by vote is recorded, posted and/or website minutes are representational of the Public Hearing and are for informational purposes only.
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